STATE OF MICHIGAN
DEPARTMENT OF ATTORNEY GENERAL

P.O. Box 30755
LANSING, MICHIGAN 48909

MIKE COX

ATTORNEY GENERAL
May 20, 2009
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Via UPS Overnight Mail and
Clerk of the Board Electronic Submission

Environmental Appeals Board
1341 G Street NW, Suite 600
Washington, D.C. 20005

Dear Clerk:

Re:  Northern Michigan University
Permit Number: 60-07
Appeal Number: PSD 08-02

On behalf of the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ), I am writing
to inform the Environmental Appeals Board that, pursuant to a request by Northern Michigan

University, the MDEQ has voided Permit Number 60-07.

In light of the voiding of the permit, the MDEQ considers this matter closed.

Assistant Attorney General
Environment, Natural Resources

and Agriculture Division

(517) 373-7540

Attorney for Respondent the Michigan
Dept. of Environmental Quality

c: David C. Bender, Garvey McNeil & McGillivray, S.C.
Bruce Nilles, Sierra Club
Kevin J. Finto, Hunton & Williams LLP
James W. Rubin, Hunton & Williams LLP
Mary Ann Dolehanty, MDEQ
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